
Fayetteville Town Council met in Regular Session on March 16, 2023 
at 6:00 p.m. at Town Hall.      

Present were Mayor Sharon Cruikshank, Recorder Zenda Vance, 
Council Members Brian Good, Gabe Peña, Stanley Boyd, Lori Tabit, and 
Okey Skidmore. Also present were Chief of Police Glenn Chapman, 
Town Attorney Carl Harris, Town Superintendent Matt Diederich, Fire 
Chief John Vernon, and Treasurer Kathy Williams.   

Prayer was offered by Stanley Boyd. 

Mayor Cruikshank called the meeting to order. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Gabe Peña. 

FINANCIAL 

Review and approval of mid-month invoices.  Zenda Vance moved to 
approve, and Lori Tabit seconded the motion.  Brian Good, Gabe Peña, 
Stanley Boyd, and Okey Skidmore approved the motion. Motion carries 
6-0. 

VISITOR’S COMMENTS: 

Charlie Sellers –New River Gorge NSP Superintendent said he has 
worked in different states and is looking for ways to improve the area.  
He is looking for ways to get people to come here, bring money to the 
park, meet all partners, things for people to do, and increase staff to 
improve trails. He knows parking is a problem in the area.  Willing to 
work with the Town on ways to improve the area. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Discuss and act on Gill Willis property of Autumn Lane.  He would like 
to open up the lane to join his property from Washington Street to 
Autumn Street.  He will have to have the property surveyed.  Mr. Willis 
will have to be aware of where he can build.  Brian Good moved to 
approve and Lori Tabit seconded the motion.  Gabe Peña, Stanley 
Boyd, Zenda Vance, and Okey Skidmore approved the motion.  Motion 
carries 6-0. 
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Discuss and act on Letter of support for Mountain State Montessori for 
ARC grant.  They are enlarging the school. Brian Good moved to 
approve and Gabe Peña seconded the motion.  Stanley Boyd, Zenda 
Vance, Lori Tabit, and Okey Skidmore approved the motion.  Motion 
carries 6-0. 

Discuss and act on hiring full-time mechanic. Tabled until April 20th 
meeting. 

Lori Tabit moved to go into Executive Session. The council went into 
Executive Session at 6:54 p.m. and reconvened at 7:02 p.m. with no 
decisions rendered. 

Zenda Vance moved to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was 
adjourned at 7:03 p.m. 

 

 

 

______________________________________  ____________________________ 

Mayor Sharon Cruikshank    Recorder Zenda L Vance 

 


